
MINUTES of the meeting of the PLANS COMMITTEE held at Mountfield,

Bridport on Monday 29 June 2009 at 7.00 p.m.

PRESENT
Cllr 
Ms S.J. Williams (in the Chair)

Cllrs:
G.J. Ackerman

P.J. Lathey

K.A. Day


M.P. Parsons

J.D. Hunt


C.M. Ray

Ms R.C. Kayes

D.G. Rickard (ex-officio)
 

Also in attendance: Cllr Mrs M.J. Ray

PUBLIC FORUM

There were no members of the public present.

10.
APOLOGIES
An apology for absence was received from Cllr C.D. Wild. 

11.
MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 8 June 2009 were confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the Chairman.

12.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
Cllrs Ms R.C. Kayes and P.J. Lathey declared personal interests in the reported amended plans for Flaxhayes, Schedule B (item B2).  They were both members of the Flaxhayes Stakeholders’ Panel. The item was for information only and it was considered that the interest was not prejudicial.
Cllr M.P. Parsons declared a personal and prejudicial interest in Application A12, 
11, Sparacre Gardens, for commercial reasons relating to his employment. He left the room during discussion of this application. 

13.
PLANNING APPLICATIONS

RESOLVED: 

(1) 
that the recommendations set out in column 4 of the attached schedule A be forwarded to the District Council. 

(2)
that the amended plans reported in the attached schedule B be noted.
14.
PLANNING DECISIONS
      The Town Clerk reported for information, the planning decisions received relating to applications previously considered by the Committee, ENCL: 2065. 

The reasons given for the refusal on the South West Quadrant applications were reported. The District Council was working on proposals for additional coach parking, but members felt that there were other issues raised, both in the Town Council’s comments and by other respondents to the original application, that needed to be addressed in the revised application. The Town Clerk was asked to contact West Dorset District Council to find out the timescale for the submission of the revised application, the process to be followed and whether there would be further public consultation. 

RESOLVED: that the report be noted.
15.
NAMING OF STREETS
The Committee considered a request to name a new property in Allington Park, as Dove House.

RESOLVED: that the request to change the name of the new property in Allington Park to Dove House be approved.

16.
COMMUNICATIONS
The Town Clerk reported the following for information: -

· A letter had been received from a resident of North Allington regarding the works to the Old Medical Centre and the removal of the front wall and loss of on street parking spaces. The Planning Enforcement team at West Dorset was looking at this, to see if there had been any change from the planning permission granted and the Committee generally supported this approach, as members expressed concern at the reported loss of on street parking.

· The receipt of two tree preservation orders was reported – 

14, North Allington – pollard 1 Ash tree

5B, West Allington – reduce 1 Oak Tree

The Town Surveyor would look at each application and comment as appropriate.

The meeting closed at 7.50 p.m.

The next meeting of the Plans Committee will be held on 3 August 2009
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